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Important Things to Remember About HOST Newsletter 

This newsletter is to keep us updated with things happening in the Deaf Community. When we 
set up our email addressashdstnewsletter@yahoo.com. our goal was to take the news to add 
to the Newsletter each month. We would like for you to respect it. Only news for the Newsletter 
will be accepted. Please do not send emails about joining facebook, showing video, reading junk 
mail, etc. as we can not do that. The video can not be put into our Newsletters. We will not sign up to join 
different projects. 

The email address for HOST Newsletter is strictly used for BUSINESS only. This will save time from having to 
delete these unwanted emails. Thanks for your cooperation in this matter. Please take time to read the 
"Editor's Message" on the back page to remember the rules of our Newsletter. 

********************************************************************************************* 

Coffee filters ..who knew! 
And you can buy 1,000 at the Dollar Tree for almost nothing. 


COFFEE FILTERS: Not just for making coffee... . 


1. Cover bowls or dishes when cooking in the microwave. Coffee filters make excellent covers. 

2. Clean windows and mirrors. Coffee filters are lint-free so they'll leave windows sparkling. 

3. Protect China. Separate your good dishes by putting a coffee filter between each dish. 

4. Filter broken cork from wine. If you break the cork when opening a wine bottle, filter the wine through a 

coffee filter. 


5. Protect a cast-iron skillet. Place a coffee filter in the skillet to absorb moisture and prevent rust. 

6. Apply shoe polish. Ball up a lint-free coffee filter. 

7. Recycle frying oil. After frying, strain oil through a sieve lined with a coffee filter. 

8. Weigh chopped foods_ Place chopped ingredients in a coffee filter on a kitchen scale. 

9. Hold tacos. Coffee filters make convenient wrappers for messy foods. 

10. Stop the soil from leaking out of a plant pot. Line a plant pot with a coffee filter to prevent the soil from 

going through the drainage holes. 


11. Prevent a Popsicle from dripping. Poke one or two holes as needed in a coffee filter. 

12. Do you think we used expensive strips to wax eyebrows? Use strips of coffee filters. 

13. Put a few in a plate and put your fried bacon, French fries, chicken fingers, etc on them. Soaks out all the 
'-- grease. Submitted by Mary Faye Tippett 
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information. 

ASL Social will meet at Wings N More, 5007 Fairmont Pkwy., Pasadena, TX 77505. They will 
meet from 11 AM till close. Bring your friends to watch the game in the afternoon. It's a great way ~· 
to chat with old and new friends. Contact Earl Johnson at ejohnson127@comcast.net for more 

February 1. 2009 (Sunday) 

Lone Star Bowling is hosting SuperBowl Party from 3 till 11 pm at Sokol Hall, 1314 West 
Patton, Houston, TX 77009. Admission cost is $5 per person or $3 per Senior Citizen. BBQ will 
be catered and the cost is $7 per plate. Door prizes will be given out. Games will be played 
such as 31 Cards and ACE. Texas Hold Em Poker wi" be $50 poker fees and will start at 4:30 
pm. No kids are allowed -- only Adults. 

February 3. 2009 (Tuesday) 

Positive Interaction Program (PIP) will present their topic from HPD S.W.AT. (Special 
Weapons And Tactics) division. This informative presentation will update our group in regards 
to the new and updated equipment used. We may also have their newest S.W.AT. tank for us 
to review. The meeting is held at Woodhaven Baptist Church for the Deaf, 9920 Long Point, 
Houston, TX at 7:30 PM. Door prizes! Interpreter and captioning are provided. 

February 6. 2009 (Friday) 
~ ASL Social will be at Jin Fu Pearland Super Buffet, 10009 Broadway, Suite 109, Pearland, TX. ~ }:.~

;'\ ~-I1f- ..o!1£o1i-
\.--~

';'
) 77584 from 5 till 9 PM. Let's meet and enjoy chatting with your old and new friends. Any 

'~,r .~ _ questions, please e-mail toEarIJohnsonatejohnson127@comcast.net 

February 7.2009 (Saturday) 

Alzheimer's 101 will be presented at Houston Community College Central Campus, 1300 
Holman, Learning Hub & Science Bldg, room 100 at 10 AM till 12 noon. Sign Language 
Interpreters and C.AR.T. will be provided. Contact CAAG at 713-807-1176 VITTY to request 
other accommodations by February 3rd 

. To sign up, please call 713-807-1176 VITTY or email to 
rsvp@caag4.com . Refreshments will be provided. 

February 7. 2009 (Saturday) 

• Deaf Houston Latino will meet at Mama's Cafe, 6019 Westheimer Rd., Houston, TX from 6 
~ ~-'I"-

pm to 10 pm . Please contact LaLacake25@yahoo.com or VP: 832-413-4947 for more 
information. Come and chat with old and new friends. "T~.1_17'J !. 

February 11. 2009 (Wednesday) 

Houston Deaf Seniors of Texas will have a Valentine Party at West Gray Adaptive 
Recreation Center, 1475 West Gray, Houston, TX 77019 at 9:00 am till 1 :00 pm. Patsy 
Walker will be asking several members to bring food . There will be a contest so be sure to 
dress up for Valentine's! Any questions, please contact Patsy at 281-446-2056 (VP). The 
business meeting has been moved to February 25th 

. 

February 13. 2009 (Friday) 

Houston Deaf Seniors of Texas will take a trip to Galveston. Everyone needs to be at 
Woodhaven Baptist Deaf Church, 9920 Long Point Rd ., Houston, TX by 8:00 am as the Bus will 
leave by 8:30 am. Gertie is working on setting up Museums for us to visit. Please contact 
Gertie Sessions by VP 281-447-7575 or Julie Spaulding by VP 281-249-5276 to sign up to go. -.../ 
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February 13, 2009 (Friday) 

Houston Hand Talk Social will be at Memorial City Mall at Food Court, 1-10 Freeway at 
Gessner Road, Houston, TX 77024 from 5 PM till 9 PM. Let's meet and enjoy chatting with your 
old and new friends. Any questions, please e-mail RogerSpiveyatspivey39@yahoo.com 

February 19, 2009 (Thursday)(W) Houston Deaf Senior Citizens will have a fellowship and potluck at Woodhaven Baptist Deaf 
Church at 9920 Long Point Rd. from 9 am till 1 pm. If you wish to bring a covered dish, contact 
Evelyn Autry at 713-984-8186 TIY or Jenice Wells 281-442-8015 TIY or 281-442-8016 VP 
and let them know what you plan to bring. 

February 21, 2009 (Saturday) 

ASL Social will meet at San Jacinto Battleground State Historical Park & Battleship, 3523 
Independence Parkway South, La Porte, TX 77571 at 10 am to 5 pm. Then , will eat at 
Monument Inn Restaurant, 4406 Battleground Road, La Porte, TX 77571 at 4 pm till 9 pm. Let's 
meet and enjoy chatting with old and new friends. Any questions, please e-mail to Earl Johnson 
at ejohnson 127@comcast.net. 

February 25, 2009 (Wednesday) 

Houston Deaf Seniors of Texas may have a regular business meeting at West Gray Adaptive 
Recreation Center, 1475 West Gray, Houston, TX 77019 at 9:00 am till 1 :00 pm. Please attend 
to share your ideas with this organization. You need to be present to vote for the motions 
submitted during this meeting. 

February 28, 2009 (Saturday) 

Deaf Houston Latino will meet at Baybrook Mall, Hwy. 45 South at Bay Area Blvd., Houston, TX 
77058 from 6 pm to 10 pm. Please contact LaLacake25@yahoo.com or VP: 832-413-4947 for 
more information. Come and chat with old and new friends. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

LOVE FUND 

Marlene Hanks and Thelma Jo Hays, thank you for your general donation to LOVE FUND. 

Marie Hays and Ann Wheeler gave away the jewelry crafts to the Senior Citizens and got 

some donations. They donated the money to LOVE FUND. Thanks Marie and Ann for their 

hearty donation to LOVE FUND. 


Anyone who wishes to donate money to HDSC Love Fund, Inc. (a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit 
corporation) or HDST Newsletter should please make check or money order payable to either Houston Deaf 
Senior Citizens - Love Fund or HDST Newsletter Fund. And mail to: 

HDSC Love Fund, Inc. OR HDST Newsletter 
clo Mrs. Zelma Curbello clo Audrey Leger 
9623 Tiltree P. O. Box 664 
Houston, TX 77075-4042 Missouri City, TX 77459 

HDST NEWSLETTER FUND 

Andrew & Martha Beckham and Marlene Hanks: Thank you for your general donation to NEWSLETTER. 


RENEWAL SUBSCRIBERS 
Thank you for your renewal: Joyce L. Adams, Brenda Baxter, Andrew & Martha Beckham, Joe Ronald Bosley, 

'---"" Billy & Ellen Crochet, Beverly L. Decuir, Henrietta Devine, Richard L. Fair, Manuel T. Garza, Marlene Hanks, 
Doris Mae Jameson, Nell Shanefield, and Burba Thornton. 
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Texas School for the Deaf Alumni Association 
Submitted by Billy Buza 

After TSDAA's general meeting was adjourned on 

October 4, 2008, members were excited to go to the 

10th Anniversary of TSDAA Heritage Center. Over 
1,000 people couldn't wait to enter the Heritage 
Center behind the Curator. Franna Camenisch made 
a special announcement to honor Billy Buza by 
putting his name on the sign. She thanked Billy for 
his tireless efforts in organizing the donations from 

people and companies in support for the TSDAA Heritage Center. Also, she 
thanked Mark Hensen for designing the landscape around the center. It looked awesome. 

Army, J-K Police probe deaf and dumb man's killing 

From the newsroom of the IBN Live (India TV), India, Thursday, January 8,2009 ..... 


FATAL ERROR? Army shot dead a man in Kashmir not knowing that he was deaf and dumb. 

Kashmir: In Jammu and Kashmir, a controversy is brewing at the new Chief Minister Omar Abdullah's doorsteps. 

A 45-year-old deaf and dumb man was shot dead by Army personnel on Tuesday night as he was found 
trespassing about 200 metres from Omar Abdullah's residence. The man later identified as Abdul Rashid Reshi 
and the Army is now claiming that he tried to scale over a boundary wall with an intention to conduct 
reconnaissance for a suicide attack. However, family members of Reshi say he was unarmed and just holding a 
kangri. "He was coming to meet us. He was my brother-in-law and was deaf and dumb. His mental faculties 
were alright. The Army killed him. Police also say the same," Jawahira Reshi, a relative of Abdul, said. Police 
have registered a case and started investigations. "A police team is at the spot to investigate," Inspector 
General of Police Kashmir Range B Srinivas said. The Army, too, has instituted a high level inquiry into the,-", 
incident. Army official say a brigadier-rank officer will head the investigation. Meanwhile, Omar Abdullah who 
recently said that human rights would be respected, faces an acid test over the incident. 

CSD Receives $1.1 Million FCC Grant to Implement Nationwide Awareness Campaign About Transition 
to DTV 
Sent by CSD, E-News 

SIOUX FALLS, S.D. (Jan. 8, 2009) - Communication Service for the Deaf, Inc. (CSD) today announced that it 
has been awarded a $1.1 million grant from the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) using funds that 
were appropriated by Congress last year for DTV outreach. The grant will be used to launch a national 
awareness campaign about the country's transition to digital television (DTV). 

On Feb. 17, America's entire television network infrastructure will transition to a digitally based broadcast signal. 
Unless a digital converter box is obtained and installed, over-the-air analog viewers will not be able to receive a 
television signal. Congress has encouraged broadcasters and the FCC to implement massive awareness 
campaigns to better educate the public about this upcoming change. It is expected that millions of Americans 
will be contacting information centers for more details. CSD is one of 12 recently identified organizations to help 
with outreach efforts and technical assistance. 

"We are delighted to receive this award from the FCC and are very enthusiastic about developing an 
educational awareness initiative for citizens all across the nation," stated Benjamin J. Soukup, CSD president 
and CEO. "We are also pleased that special attention is being given to key population groups--minorities, senior 
citizens, the disabled, and others--which are otherwise overlooked. Sensitivity to equal access and equal 
accommodations is something we have staunchly advocated for and the funding of projects like this is most 
definitely a move in the right direction. We look forward to other future opportunities just like this one to ensurf 
that all citizens--including those who may be deaf or hard of hearing--have equal access to information ana------­
communication when important announcements like this one must be made." 

(Continue on page 5) 4 
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CSD will immediately create and release deaf oriented PSAs, disseminate educational materials, conduct 
seminars, answer calls from an established call center, help viewers get and install DTV-to-analog converter 

~ 	boxes, educate consumers about the use of DTV closed captioning services, provide technical assistance, and 
more. Within weeks, deaf and hard of hearing consumers will be able to contact CSD's Help Center via regular 
voice phone service or by using videophones, the Web, 1M Chat, Relay Services, IP Relay, Voice Carry Over, 
Captioned Telephone (Cap-Tel), Video Relay Services and Spanish Video Relay Services to make inquiries. 

The duration of this project is expected to last throughout the next six months and CSD hopes to aggressively 
work with several other national groups and organizations to reach America's 28 million deaf and hard of 
hearing people. For more information and updates in the weeks ahead, please be sure to visit the CSD Web 
site at www.c-s-d.org. 

Email received from Tommy L. Bedwell 

I was very amazed when my daughter, Robin and her father, Robert came to surprise me on December 25th 
evening. Robin took celebration to honor my 70th birthday party on December 27th instead of December 30th. 
There were nice people there at Calhoun'S on the River in Knoxville, TN. I was very happy that my niece, Renee 
Armstrong and Patsy Walker, both of them from Houston, came to visit. I hugged them and chatted my sister, 
Melvia and her husband, Ronald Nomeland there, etc. I enjoyed the party very much and thanked all of them to 
come my party. I hope them coming to visit me this spring. I love all of you. oxoxox from Claudia Adkins 

Email received from Patsy Walker 

On December 26th
, I flew to Knoxville, TN for Claudia Adkins' surprise 70th birthday party. Her daughter, Robin 

Southwell, gave her the party. She was so surprised to see me; her sister, Melvia Nomeland and husband; her 
niece, Renee Armstrong; Robert Southwell; and her friends from Knoxville. We all went to Calhoun's Restaurant 
as it was very interesting place to eat there and good food by the river. We all enjoyed there. One of her friend 
took me and Renee to Smoky Mountains National Park. Wow! It was beautiful. We took tour around Knoxville. 

"- Then, I came back home on December 29th 
. 

Alzheimer's 101 

Sent by Email from Everett Puckett 


Memory loss that disrupts daily life is not a normal part of aging. But when is it normal memory loss and when is 
it Alzheimer's? There will be a presentation at Houston Community College (See Calendar of Events) on 
February yth. This program will enhance each individual's knowledge concerning the cognitive changes 
associated with aging and how they differ from the changes caused by Alzheimer's and Dementia. The 
participants will be able to differentiate between normal age-related cognitive changes and Alzheimer's disease 
and dementia related changes, differentiate between Alzheimer'S disease and dementia, identify the warning 
signs of Alzheimer's disease, and describe the process of diagnosis and treatment. Katie Olson, Community 
Education and Outreach Coordinator, earned her Bachelor's of Arts in Kinesiology from Rice University. Her 
focus areas include the development of presentations for community workshops, seminars, and conferences 
and outreach to local culture-based, faith-based, and community-based organization. She also focuses on the 
development of community partnerships with academic, institutions, resource centers, and non-profit 
organizations. Please plan to be there by 10 AM. 

Surprise Belated 80th Birthday Party 

Sent by Audrey Leger 


Elaine (Eubanks - Class 1953 of LSD) Withrow gave her husband, Thomas, Sr. a surprise 

belated 80th birthday party on Friday, January 16th, 2 PM at La Vista Community. His birthday 

is on December 15th, but they had bad time due to illness, which was the reason the party 

was postponed. Thomas was shocked and surprised to see his old friends there about 70 - 75 

people. And then the cake, punch and some goodies were served. Around 4 pm they went out 


'--	to eat at Olive Garden Restaurant with about 15 people. He enjoyed and was glad to see many friends. 
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News of the Week 
OeaIDigest Blue - January 11, 2009 

A tale is going on and you will need to determine if it is a fact or a fiction . 

A deaf-blind vendor operates a successful business, selling hot dogs on a cart in a major city street corner. 
The income he earned gave him a comfortable lifestyle. His son went to college and in one of his classes 
(economics), he learned from the professor that our economy is due for a nose dive. Alarmed the son warned 
his deaf-blind father that his hot dog sales will also nose dive because of that bad economy. As a result, the 
hot dog business nose dived, forcing the father to close up his stand. Question is - if the son kept his mouth 
shut, would the father continue to think the business was great? Or because negative thoughts entered the 
father's mind, his business nose dived? Good economy or bad economy, people will always be hungry around 
lunch time and a $2.00 hot dog is always a bargain! 

eSD Favors Efforts to Delay Nation's Transition to DTV 

Sious Falls, S.D. (Jan. 16, 2009)-CSD today announced that it supports the combined efforts of president­
elect Barack Obama's administration and Senators John Kerry (D-MA) and John D. Rockefeller IV (D-WV) ­
incoming Chairman of the Committee on Commerce, Science and Transportation-to delay the upcoming 
digital television (DTV) transition from Feb. 17 to June 12 of 2009. Such a delay would help provide analog TV 
consumers with additional time to avoid being left with no television signal after the cutover date. On Feb. 17, 
America's entire television network infrastructure is set to transition to a digitally-based broadcast signal. 
Unless a digital converter box is obtained and installed, over-the-air analog viewers will not be able to receive 
a television signal. For the past 3 years, broadcasters and the FCC have tried to implement public awareness 
campaigns to better educate television viewers about this upcoming change. Unfortunately, the coupon 
program, designed for Americans who cannot afford the $40-$60 converter boxes, has been plagued with 
problems and specific efforts to reach out to key population groups have only just begun. Most importantly, 
there are still a number of technical issues to be addressed as the transition date approaches. With only 30 '­
days before the transition occurs, postponing the cutoff date, as argued by many, would be advantageous. In 
fact, the benefits of a delay do seem to far outweigh the disadvantages. 

As Senator Rockefeller pointed out in his introduction of a proposed bill to officially postpone the date, such a 
delay would: 1) help Americans who are still unaware, confused or unprepared for the transition, 2) reduce 
public safety risks regarding alerts for public disasters and inclement weather, 3) better allow federal and 
public agencies to adequately prepare, 4) allow the new administration a chance to fix the DTV coupon 
program, 5) provide more opportunities for local community coordination, 6) reduce physical safety risks of 
crews who must work on towers and lines during winter weather conditions, and 7) provide a chance to 
address remaining technical issues. 

In particular, CSD is extremely concerned with technical issues related to captioning and digital television 
signals. Captioning allows viewers to access television programming via text by visually displaying the audio 
portion of a television program. In 1996, Congress required video programming distributors to close caption 
television programs, with certain exemptions (47 U.S.C. § 613) . This law has been implemented pursuant to 
rules issued by the FCC which require captions on both analog and digital TV programs. We must work with 
broadcasters to make sure they are sending signals with captions that can be decoded by equipment that 
consumers use. As we work to resolve these issues, we'll need to make sure that our CSD help center staff 
who receive contacts from the public are familiar with the issues, know how to give advice or information to the 
callers and can adequately assist them. 

CSD is one of the 12 organizations identified across the nation on Jan. 6 to help the FCC with outreach efforts 
and technical assistance. For more information and updates about DTV and about CSD's efforts specific to 
the deaf and hard of hearing populations, please be sure to visit the CSD Web site at http://www.c-s-d.orgl. 
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. - Connie Patterson passed away in October, 2008. She attended and graduated from Louisiana School for the 
Deaf in 1962. She lived in Texas for years and was living in Montgomery, TX. Michael S. Vaughn, 
Administrator of the Estate for Connie informed us. Our sympathy goes to her sibling family. 

Spencer Hind passed away at the age of 87 after a long and productive life. He was a welder repairman for 
Westinghouse for 35 years. Spencer was the first deaf person in the church to serve as Branch President and 
presided over the Salt Lake Valley Branch for the Deaf for 8 years. Later, he was called to be high councilman 
in the Salt Lake City Park Stake, the first deaf person to serve in that calling. Spencer and Gladys had recently 
celebrated their 68th wedding anniversary with family and friends. Survivors include his wife, Gladys, and 
seven children along with grandchildren and great grandchildren. Services and burial were taken place in 
West Jordan. 

Jessie Dirden (90) was born on August 31,1918 in San Jacinto Country to Tommy and Elizabeth Dirden. He 
attended public school in Coldspring, TX. He was a member of St. John Baptist Church until 
his health began to decline. Jessie was united in Holy Matrimony to Janie L. Jackson. To this 
union, five children were born. He is preceded in death by his parents, Tommy and Elizabeth 
Dirden; his sister, Margaret White; one of his daughters, Jannie (Ned) Douglas; one 
granddaughter, Crisaundra Lemon; and one great grandson, Kaleb Thompson. 

Jessie leaves to cherish his loving memories: his wife, Jannie L. Dirden; two daughters, 
Virginia (Marvin) & Mary (Donald); two sons, Walter (Pearlie) & Tommy, all of Houston; 
seventeen grandchildren, nineteen great grandchildren; a host of nieces, nephews, other 

relatives, and friends. Service was held at Living Faith Church, 4310 Holloway Drive, Houston, TX on 
Saturday, December 27, 2008, 11 AM; officiated by Rev. Rickey G. King, Pastor. Interment at Houston 
Memorial Gardens Cemetery, 16000 Cullen Blvd, Pearland, TX and dinner were served at the Church 

~ immediately following the Interment. 

Robert LeRoy Fisher, 67, of Bucklin, Kansas, passed away on Sunday, January 4th after a long and 
courageous battle with cancer. Robert's greatest joy in life was his family and friends. He is survived by his 
devoted wife of 45 years, Peggy Jo; daughter, Cindy Fisher and grandson, Taylor Lotton of Houston, TX; and 
son, Marvin Fisher and grandchildren, Tanisha, Tanner, and Gibson, all of Hutchinson, KS; sister, Doris 
Temple of Gladstone, MO; and brothers, Raymond Fisher of Bucklin, KS and Gene Fisher of Longmont, CO. 
Robert was born in Bucklin, KS to Verne and Fern Fisher on January 29, 1941 on a farm near Bucklin, KS. 
Robert lost his hearing at age of 2 from strep throat. His parents moved to Wichita where he attended Curtis 
School on East Kellog. He attended the Kansas School for the Deaf in Olathe, KS at age 9. He graduated in 
1961. Robert married his long time childhood sweetheart, Peggy Jo Blecha, on June 2, 1963 at Hiawatha, 
Kansas. 

Robert worked for various companies in Wichita as a machinist for 10 years before moving to farming in 
Bucklin in 1973. Robert worked for the U.S. Postal Service in Dodge City in 1984, before retiring in 2004. 
Robert was a member of Bucklin United Methodist Church, Kansas Association for the Deaf, and was a former 
member of Delta Mason's and Lions Club. 

Robert was loved and will always be remembered by family and countless friends for his kindness, generous, 
honest nature. Family and friends were invited to visit on Wednesday, Jan 7, 2008 from 5:00 to 7:00 pm at 
Minnis Mortuary, 214. S. Main, Bucklin, KS. Funeral Service was held on Thursday, January 8, 2009 at 11 :00 
am at United Methodist Church, 204 S. Main, Bucklin, KS. The Fisher family appreciates all the prayers, 
support, cards, gifts and love shown to Robert during his illness. They request that any memorial contributions 
be sent in Robert's honor to: United Methodist Church, Bucklin, KS; the Deaf Cultural Center, Olathe, KS; Hill 
Top House Nursing Home, Bucklin, KS; or MD Anderson Cancer Research Center, Houston, TX. These 

'- memorials may be sent in care of Minnis Mortuary, 214 S. Main, Bucklin, KS. 
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

~ EDITOR'S MESSAGE ~ 
~ Have a Happy Valentine's Day on February 14th. Surprise your loved ones with a gift or take that special ~ 
~ someone out to dinner. ~ 
~ ~ 
~ Please notice phone numbers that have been changed. Those numbers are listed under our names. The 86r ~ 
~ number is for those hearing people calling from out of town. Thanks! .~ 

~ If you have any information, jokes, recipes, event, pictures, sports, or news that you want me to publish, please ~ 
~ send them to me by the 15th of each month. Please keep articles to less than 300 words, due to limited space ~ 
~ on the newsletter. My E-mail address is nmorris726@gmaiLcom or you can ~ 
~ mail to me at 15335 Falmouth Ave., Houston, TX 77084-1412. ~ 
~ ~ 
~ Please note that Editor may, at her discretion, edit articles or news items for brevity and to correct errors. When ~ 
~ sending pictures to me, please make sure you use a larger envelope. When the pictures are fold, it is very ~ 

~ difficult to scan them without showing those folded lines. Audrey does the ~ 
~ scanning for me so she will appreciate it, too. Thanks! ~ 

~ ~ 
~ ~ 
~ NCfAIl0' lvIorvw ~ 
~ ~ 
~ ~ 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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